PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 7th December 2006 in the Village Hall
Parish Councillor vacancy

There had been no applications to fill the vacancy on the Parish Council.   It was decided to continue to advertise and also each member to consider approaching one person who might be interested.

Affordable houses for Whiteparish

Mrs. Gill Shell of the Wiltshire Rural Housing Association had reported that a project of 8 to 10 houses on the site in Newton Lane had been supported by SDC.   More detailed work to be done when the lease on the site has been determined.   Any project will be subject to Parish Council approval.

Whiteparish signs replacement on A36

The cost of replacing the signs would be £574.74;  however, there would be an admin. fee of between £100 and £500.   Neither WCC nor the Highway Agency have funds available for this work.   It was decided to ask for a more accurate quote for the admin. fee before any further action is taken.

Safety in Common Road

The Clerk had spoken to a WCC Highways Engineer about the deteriorating state of the surface of Common Road.   He explained that the cracking was caused by shrinkage of the clay underneath.   He will arrange for contractors Mouchel Parkman to inspect the surface as soon as possible.

Finance

The quote for 2007/08 of £2985.21 for cutting the grass on the Memorial Ground from the existing contractor was accepted;  this was a 4% increase on the current year.   Their work is very good.   The Chairman reported that contracts on the sale of the plot of land adjacent to the Surgery had now been exchanged and that the money (after deduction of solicitors’ and estate agents’ charges) is now in the Memorial Ground Trust bank account.   John LeQuesne proposed a vote of thanks to the Chairman for all his hard work in facilitating the sale;  all agreed heartily.   A proposed budget for 2007/08 had been drawn up by the Clerk which included a precept of £25,000;  this was to allow for further contributions to the new joint sports pavilion/village hall.   This is double the precept last year (when the project had temporarily lapsed) but the same as for 2005/06.   All agreed and the Clerk to inform SDC of the required precept.

Environment

A suggestion to site the waste recycling skips at the far end of the Memorial Ground was not supported;  building work will shortly be taking place next to the Surgery and the car park is too well used to allow access for lorries to empty the skips.   Complaints had been received about the flood which forms outside Richmond Farm each time there is heavy rain.   This problem has been outstanding for at least 20 years;  flood warning signs are put out by WCC.   Major work would be needed to sort this out.

Possible Whiteparish Memorial Centre

Dave Boakes reported on a working group meeting held the previous evening.   Colin Bray was appointed to represent the PC instead of Margaret Tarrant;  Darryl Parsons (Football Club rep. and Treasurer of MGT) was appointed to fill the MGT rep. space previously occupied by Colin.  Discussion on the types and orientation of rooms in the new facility took place.   Further consultation with the architects on the plans will take place early in the new year.

Unitary authority status bid by WCC

District Council Chairman Richard Britton explained that this would mean SDC would be abolished and WCC take over all the functions.   SDC oppose this proposition and he explained why.   The PC agreed with him and Bob Twiddy to represent the PC view at a consultation meeting in January at Sarum College.

Planning

Bob Twiddy offered to temporarily help out on the Planning Committee while Quentin Hedley is ill.   This was accepted by all.   Parking of lorries is still taking place in the entrance to BKG site in Common Road.   They have received a notice from the New Forest National Park Authority to cease this within 7 days.   Parish councillors will monitor the situation and report any further infringements.   The owner of the portakabin at The Woodlands, Broxmore Road, Cowesfield has been contacted about the removal of the portakabin by SDC Compliance Officer.  The owner is in the process of submitting another planning application.

Two members of the PC Planning Committee had visited the Suttons Crest site in Common Road about two planning applications recently made about outbuildings;  objections to be raised with New Forest National Park Authority.

Police

A representative of Wiltshire police will attend the next Parish Council meeting on 11th January and will speak about reduction in police manpower and Neighbourhood Watch.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 11th January, 2007 in the village hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.   
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